Safety Committee  
July 10, 2025
Members Present

Ray Roberts, B&G

Dan Gregg, B&G

Sara Huggins, Human Resources 
Deborah Dellorso, Public Defender

Holly Dames, Planning
Brandon Halt, B&G 
Scott Berry, BHDS
Sean Walters, Judge Neuman’s Office
Paul Krajacic, WCCF

Tony Mosco, Sheriff’s Department (representing Ed Schell)
Absent
Joe Zaranec, Children & Youth
Jordan Sealy, Public Safety
Dan Harvey, Public Safety 
Crystal Carpenter, B&G

Joshua Tustin, Probation Services
Carrie Perrell, Recorder of Deeds
Rebekah Drilak, Clerk of Courts 
Michelle Manni, Aging
Jesse Barkey, IT

Meeting started at: 10:03 A.M.        
Approval of Minutes
· Approval of June Minutes: Paul K. made a motion to approve minutes and Holly D. seconded the motion; motion carried unanimously. 
Old Business

· The plan for the fire drill is moving forward. 
· The floor coordinators will need to be trained first. Some have already been trained, but Public Safety will make sure that all of them receive the training. The list will also be updated now that the moving of offices is complete.
· The goal is to have the fire drill occur by the end of summer.
· Public Safety will coordinate with Pearson Testing Center, which is not a County department, but is located in the Crossroads Building. 
· Deborah Dellorso confirmed that she is the floor coordinator for the 5th floor, and Scott Berry is the floor coordinator for the 3rd.
· Scott confirmed that the 3rd floor is revising their plan in order to better accommodate an employee who is disabled. 
Safety Suggestions

· The committee discussed a safety suggestion regarding panic buttons. It was confirmed that the green buttons that are in the stairwells are currently not connected with any type of alert notification. Buildings & Grounds will cover them up, so that people will not press the button thinking that help will arrive, when that is not the case. 
· There are panic buttons installed in all the County offices, which are connected with an alert system that is administered by IT. These notifications go the Sheriff’s deputies, who receive the alert on their computer through the “Sara software” system. The committee will confirm with Jesse Barkey to make sure these buttons are working, and to confirm all of the parties who receive notification.
· Scott confirmed that an extra panic button was added to the conference room in the Human Services Department on the 3rd floor. 
· It was confirmed that there are working cameras in all of the stairwells. 
Workers’ Compensation 
· Accident reports from June were discussed. 
· Regarding the employee who tripped over a backpack that was on the floor – it was confirmed that it belonged to a summer intern and is no longer placed on the floor. The committee members will continue to remind employees within their departments about the importance of keeping walkways clear. 
· Regarding the employee who was hit in the head with the door of an escape hatch in an elevator – this occurred in Courthouse Square. Access to this building is now officially shut off to employees, as it is now an active construction zone. 
New Business

· The committee discussed the use of County-wide email announcements. Sara confirmed that these announcements are typically sent out by HR, but in the case that HR is not available, the IT Department does have the ability to send them out. If an issue arises that is time sensitive, IT will send out the information. 
· The committee discussed the fact that the doors to the 2nd and 3rd floor are not accessible from one of the stairwells. This is because they lead to the VA Clinic on the 2nd floor and a private office area on the 3rd floor. It might be helpful if there are signs on these floors indicating that these doors are not accessible to people not working in these departments. 
· The next meeting will be August 14th at 10:00 am. 
· Meeting adjourned at 10:22 A.M.
